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May 26, 2015

Subject: Expression of Interest to add Jerusalem to the WHO Global Network of Age-Friendly Cities

To whom it may concern:

I am writing to express the City of Jerusalem's interest in joining and participating in the World Health Organization Global Network of Age-Friendly Cities and Communities. 

As the largest city in Israel, Jerusalem is preparing for a dramatic increase in our aging population. Currently, there are 72,000 people over the age of 65 living in Jerusalem (among them 60,000 are Jewish and 12,000 are Arabs) -- 8.5% of the total population of 830,000 people. It is estimated that by 2025 this number will increase by 20% to 82,340 people over the age of 65. In addition to permanent residents, Jerusalem's unique position in world history brings many senior tourists to the city, requiring accommodation to their needs and interests, as well.
To prepare for the transformation to a much larger senior population, the Office of the Mayor and the Israeli Ministry of Senior Citizens have partnered to create “Age-Friendly Jerusalem” in order to improve and better integrate senior citizens in the city's services and landscape. We consider healthy, active and engaged older people - Jewish, Muslim and Christian – to be assets to the development of the city and to creating a more sustainable society.

Our participation in the World Health Organization Global Network of Age-friendly Cities and Communities will aid both Jerusalem and member cities in the exchange of knowledge, challenges and initiatives for responding to the demographic changes in many big cities worldwide. I hope that you will consider our petition positively.

Sincerely,
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Nir Barkat

Mayor of Jerusalem
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